


ARDINGTON AND LOCKINGE PARISH COUNCIL
A&L (2020)4
MINUTES of the Virtual Meeting of the Parish Council at 8.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 14 July 2020.

Present: Councillors: Ron East, Nicola Hancock, Paul Gibbs, John Hedgecock, Derek Morrow and Hugh Roberts
Clerk:       Clive Knights.
County Councillor, Michael Fox-Davies.  
Apologies: District Councillor, Janet Shelley, PCSO, Tim Deane and School Governor, Nicola Merry. 

1. There were no declarations of interest and no hospitality had been received or offered. 
2. Matters raised by parishioners at the meeting.  Car parking along School Road was of concern to Laura Deacon.  This would essentially cease when the Christopher’s Wood car park is open again.
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Appointment of the Chair. On a proposal by Ron East seconded by Nicky Hancock, Hugh Roberts was nominated.  There being no other nominations Hugh Roberts was appointed Chair.
4. Matters Arising from the Meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday, 12 May 2020 and approval of the Minutes.  Restoration of the power to the light attached to 38A East Lockinge had still not been achieved. An electrician has been delayed by Covid-19 restrictions.  Actions 2.2 and 2.4 sought the frequency of the Estate’s street light checks and their policy.  These actions were delayed by the lockdown of the Estate.  They were no longer necessary because the PC had agreed a policy. ACTION 4.1 The Clerk to request inclusion of a welcome letter from the PC in material sent by the Estate to new residents. Actions 2.8 and 2.9 requested a quotation to repair the West Lockinge notice board, and also to request funding for the repair of the Ardington Notice Board, which is in a state of disrepair and reflects badly on the village, and whether S106 money had arisen from the Works Yard (now called Masons Court). ACTION 4.2 The Clerk to repeat these requests and enquire about the promised CBPT funding for the East Lockinge notice board through Terry Bond, Chair of CBPT.  Rose and Peter Baring had allowed grass cutting from the playground to be dumped at their tip in Gigger’s wood in Townend.  Some larger notices requesting “No Cycling” have appeared.  All of the other actions had been taken.
5. Reports. 
County Councillor’s (CC’s) Report had been circulated before the meeting.  Funding (£237million) was in place to make the A4130 road from Milton junction to Didcot entirely dual carriageway and to build along it a “science bridge” over the railway.  A bridge would be built over the Thames on the Didcot to Culham route and a by-pass created for Clifton Hampden
PCSO’s Report.  There were 2 incidents in A&L in the last two months.  A Lockinge Estate grain store was damaged and there was anti-social driving at Latten Down kiln which was stopped.
Clerk’s Report Hannah Wood, OCC and now Gordon Kelman, OCC had been requested to seek the clearance of the conduit at the East Lockinge bridge now that the stream bed was dry.  Lockinge Trust resumed emptying the litter bins on 16 May.  NatWest bank were to correct an error where a £24.00 cheque was registered on a bank statement as £24.80.The Clerk had cleared litter on Sandpits, The Firs and in the village including the bus shelters on 8th, 9th and 13th of June and later dealt some fly-tipping on 8 June.  Street lights had been safety checked to complete the checks for both villages. A bulb was replaced in a street light at 4 Jubilee Cottages.  Seven lights would be painted. The villages’ sporting facilities had been updated for the Vale.  A quorum of parish councillors (4) agreed on 29 June not to open the playground.
6. Finance.  	Parish Councillors approved previous payments of £104.00 for street lights and £1,500 to the Clerk for grass cutting invoices of £352.50 twice and £535.00 and playground grass £260. Approval of payments at this meeting was given for the Clerk’s payments and his tax for August and September, both £340.00 by Standing Order (Ex 4) and both £68.00 tax by cheque respectively Ex 4).  There was no income.ACTION4.3 The Clerk to make the outstanding payments.
7. 2019-20 Audit.  The Parish Council had at the previous meeting approved the Certificate of Exemption (page 3 in the Audit), the full accounts and the summary account showing the bank reconciliation.  At this meeting Parish Councillors approved: Page 4 Internal Audit (attached) signed by John Hedgecock and needed no further signature, a copy of the Governance return page 5 and Accounts page 6 were both signed by the Chair.  This item, together with account variances, and Public Rights to view the full Audit Return were on the PC’s website.  ACTION 4.4 The Clerk to add Pages 5 and 6 to the website completing a full audit return.
8. Playground.  ACTION 4 5The Clerk to examine the notices on neighbouring playgrounds that have opened. and plan to put up an notice on our playground requesting visitors to respect social distancing etc. and include at your own risk disclaimer.   Before opening the Clerk was to remove one swing from the pairs of swings and check the playground, which has not been checked since March. According to some advice received the Clerk should put at the entrance a sanitiser.  Nicky Hancock commented that the sanitiser would disappear quickly in her experience.  ACTION 4.6 The Clerk to get parish councillors approval for the plans he would propose sent to them by email.
9. Science Vale Cycle Network.  A parishioner had complained that the fact that the PC had not informed residents directly affected by the changes was inexcusable. This parishioner had in fact informed the Clerk of the changes on 5 June 2020.  ACTION 4.7 The Clerk is ask (1) our County Councillor why there had been no consultation with the A and L Parish Council before work on the cycle track started and who to contact with a view to requesting bollards for example along the path in A&L, (2) ask Lockinge Estate whether their recent foot path changes to bridle paths to and from Red Barn had been requested by The Science Vale Cycle Network and (3) check if E Hendred and W Hendred parish councils had been consulted.
10. Internet Banking.  ACTION 4.8 The Clerk to establish from Grove Parish Council and OALC (a) the wording needed in the Financial Regulations to allow Internet banking from the parish council’s account and the Clerk’s Account and (b) how to establish the parish council’s internet banking.  ACTION 4.9 The Clerk to go to the NatWest website and go through the routine as though the PC was just like an individual.
11. Items for Trumpeter and Facebook.  ACTION 4.10 The Clerk to insert the notice about the next virtual Parish Council meeting. 
12. Date of next meeting.  Possibly A virtual one at 8.00 pm. Tuesday, 8 September, 2020.
13. Subsequent meetings: possibly at 7.00 pm on Tuesday, 10 November 2020 in Loyd-Lindsay Rooms and meetings to be arranged in 2021. ACTION 4.11 The Clerk

Signed as a true record, 


Chair		Date:  8 September 2020. Distribution: Ron East, Paul Gibbs, Nicola Hancock, John Hedgecock, Derek Morrow and Sir Hugh Roberts.
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